
                         Community Education Council 24    

 

                                                   CEC24 Administrative Meeting   

                                               Held at Public School 110 

                                                   September 12, 2023 

 

                   Roll Call – Matthew Crescio, Connie Altamirano, Mati Gonzalez, 

Manisha Jain, Veronica Piedra Leon, Anna Karwowska, Johanna Pineda, Fatima 

Shamoon, Guo Zhou, Carmen Gonzalez (excused) and Leticia Vasquez; 

Superintendent Teresa Caccavale, Eleanor McNamee, Donna Murphy, Rachelle 

Lewis  

         At the August 22nd CEC Meeting, a unanimous vote was taken to have the 

CEC24 elections at a Special Election meeting on September 12th.  

At the August 22nd CEC meeting, voting for the ELL Representative took place.  

The voting occurred with the majority of the votes 6-2. We now have twelve 

members on a CEC.  The new vote is seven votes.     

The Re-Vote for ELL Representative took place at the September 12th Meeting 

between Johanna Pineda and Malgorzata Olechowski. Congratulations to 

Johanna Pineda as the ELL Representative. The vote was 7-2. 

Prior to the Special Election Meeting, we met with BiBi Matadin and Cid 

 Kay via zoom.  BiBi informed us the CEC cannot have a separate meeting 

 for CEC24 elections.  We can have an Administrative Meeting and include 

 the election of the ELL (English Language Learner) Representative.   

 The members discussed the budget, bylaws, purchasing a computer for 

Administrative Assistant, what supplies the Administrative Assistant needs, 

hybrid meetings, purchasing an OWL for hybrid meetings, etc.  

 



The meeting ended at 8:30 pm.                                     


